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Greetings, Tena koutou, Hola, Kia orana, Talofa Lava, Fakalofa Lahi Atu, Namaste,
Noa’ia, Bula Vinaka, Malo e Lelei, Ni hao, Xin chao.

Dear Parents/Caregivers Term 2 - Week 5
POSSIBLE STRIKE ACTION

On Wednesday 31st May it is possible that teachers will resume strike action. This
will hopefully not occur but we will not know the result of teachers’ votes until Sunday
when they are released, whether they vote for or against and take strike action.
Unfortunately, this means that we cannot give you a definite idea until early next
week. We will send out a note next week and put the decision on our website on
Monday. In the meantime, we are giving you advance warning to plan for the
possibility of school being closed next Wednesday depending on the outcome of
negotiations.

SAMOA LANGUAGE WEEK
Next week is Samoa Language Week. The theme for Samoan Language Week 2023
is ‘Mitamita i lau gagana, maua’a lou fa’asinomaga’ which means ‘Be proud of your
language and grounded in your identity’.

This year's theme focuses on the importance of the Samoan language and identity. It
impresses on us the need not only to understand the Samoan language but to also
use it as much as possible. When you are proud of your language and can speak it,
you will also be more grounded in your identity as a Samoan. Mitamita i lau gagana,
maua’a lou fa’asinomaga encourages Samoan language pride in four key areas:

1) Be proud of your ancestral language
2) Be proud of your spiritual language
3) Be proud of your language in your families
4) Be proud of your written language

To celebrate Samoa Language Week, students can come to school dressed in their
Samoan traditional dress on Friday 2nd June.

UNEXPLAINED & EXTENDED ABSENCE
Leabank School closely monitors students’ attendance. If your child/ren
are going overseas or cannot attend school for an extended period of
time, please call the o�ce and let the school know or you can email our
attendance o�cer at attendance@leabank.school.nz

An automated text message is sent out every morning to children who are absent
from school unexplained, to avoid getting these messages please contact the o�ce.
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ZOO VENTURES
Last week we had a visit from Sally Hibbard from the ZooVentures. ZooVentures is a
privately run animal collection in North Auckland. Zoologist and Zookeeper Sally
Hibbard facilitates workshops and other interactive experiences and brings a wealth
of knowledge, infectious enthusiasm, and a passion for animals.

Senior School students had a great time and learnt new things about the animals that
visited alongside Sally. Thank you Zoologist and Zookeeper Sally for allowing our
senior school students to have such a fun learning experience with the animals.

100% ATTENDANCE FOR THIS WEEK
Students selected with 100% attendance award for this week are;

Tohu Popata Mayleigh John Teena Davis Larenzo Hegotule
Room 2 Room 9 Room 14 Room 17

Each week we will be selecting 4 di�erent students from each syndicate for having
100% attendance.

UPCOMING EVENTS IN TERM 2

Sunday 28thMay - Saturday 3rd June - Samoan Language Week
Monday 5th June - King's Birthday (school closed)
Wednesday 28th June - Parent Teachers Interview Night
Friday 30th June - End of Term 2

Yours sincerely

R WMaddren
Principal
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